
Alternative transport during construction
Ferry services will be temporarily relocated to Clarke Road Wharf during construction. Customers will be able to 
catch a temporary bus service, route 537, operating in a loop between Hunters Hill and Woolwich, to connect with 
F8 Cockatoo Island ferry services. This bus service is in addition to the existing bus services in the area. Customers 
are encouraged to plan their trip by visiting transportnsw.info or calling 131 500 before starting their journey.
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537 Bus route

Route 537 stops

The 537 will operate as a loop service
Before 1pm – Hunters Hill � Woolwich Wharf � 
Clarke Road Wharf � Hunters Hill

After 1pm – Hunters Hill � Clarke Road Wharf � 
Woolwich Wharf � Hunters Hill

Please plan your trip by visiting transportnsw.info 
and refer to the bus timetable or call 131 500.
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Contact the team
If you would like further information about the Woolwich Wharf upgrade you can: 
Phone:	 1800 770 973
Email:	 wharfupgradeprogram@rms.nsw.gov.au
Visit the Roads and Maritime Services website:	 rms.nsw.gov.au/wharfupgrades

Transport for NSW is improving Sydney’s 
ferry services for customers. New and 
improved wharves are being delivered as 
part of the NSW Government’s Transport 
Access Program – an initiative to deliver 
modern, safe and accessible transport 
infrastructure across the state.

The wharf will be closed from Wednesday 
10 June for about five months during the 
upgrade. Ferry services will operate to 
Clarke Road Wharf during construction.

Work will also be carried out on Valentia 
Street. A temporary bus stop will be 
installed near the existing waiting shelter. 
Parking spaces at the roundabout will not 
be available for use during construction 
and there will be some temporary changes 
to parking on Valentia Street during work 
required for electricity services.

Existing bus stop and shelter at Woolwich Wharf

Woolwich Wharf will be temporarily closed from Wednesday 10 June 2020 for about five 
months, weather permitting. Ferry services will operate to Clarke Road Wharf during construction.
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